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DATE: September 20, 2021 

 

TO:  Mayor and Council  

 

FROM: Jim Gordon, P.Eng., Director, Engineering and Municipal Operations 

 

SUBJECT: Cosmic Alley – Bylaw Update 

______________________________________________________________________________ 

RECOMMENDATION 

THAT Council support the Street Naming and House Numbering By-law, 1988, No. 992, 
Amendment No. 3, Bylaw 2021, No. 2399 to enable a section of the laneway, north of Marine 
Drive between Martin Street and Finlay Street, to be renamed to Cosmic Alley. 
______________________________________________________________________________ 

EXECUTIVE SUMMARY 

The purpose of this report is to introduce the “Street Naming and House Numbering By-law, 

1988, No. 992, Amendment No. 3, Bylaw 2021, No. 2399” with respect to Cosmic Alley, which 

is presented to Council for consideration of first, second, and third readings. 

PREVIOUS COUNCIL DIRECTION 

Motion # & 

Meeting Date  

Motion Details 

2021-132 

March 8, 2021 

THAT Council endorses the renaming of the alleyway, behind the 

building on Marine Drive (starting at Martin Street and running 

eastward), to Cosmic Alley. 

CARRIED 

INTRODUCTION/BACKGROUND 

On March 8, 2021, Council endorsed the renaming of the laneway, behind the building on 

Marine Drive at Martin Street and running eastward, to Cosmic Alley.  

Staff researched the process to rename the lane. The Street Naming and House Numbering By-

law, 1988, No. 992, provides for the Naming of Streets and Numbering of Houses. 

It is recommended that Council support the amendment of Schedule ‘A’ of the Street Naming 

and House Number Bylaw to include the following: 
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Cosmic Alley from Martin Street to Finlay Street 

 

OPTIONS / RISKS / ALTERNATIVES 

The following alternate option is available for Council’s consideration: 

1. Not support the amendment of Schedule ‘A’ of the Street Naming and House Number Bylaw. 

If this option is selected, the City will not be able to rename the section of lane north of 

Marine Drive, between Finlay Street and Martin Street. 

CONCLUSION 

Council also endorsed the renaming of the lane, behind the building on Marine Drive at Martin 

Street and running eastward, to Cosmic Alley. Staff researched the process to rename the lane 

and it is recommended that Council support the amendment of Schedule ‘A’ of the Street 

Naming and House Number Bylaw to enable renaming a laneway to Cosmic Alley. 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

 
 

Jim Gordon, P.Eng. 

Director, Engineering and Municipal Operations 

 

 

Comments from the Chief Administrative Officer 

I concur with the recommendation of this corporate report. 

 

 
 

Guillermo Ferrero 

Chief Administrative Officer 

 


